






Address:

President Barack Obama,

The White House,
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW,
Washington DC 20500, USA

Dear President Obama,

I urge you to release Shaker Aamer and return him to his family in the UK. He has been incarcerated in Guantánamo for almost eleven years without charge or trial. By any standards, this is an affront to justice. To compound matters, he was cleared for release in 2007 and by your Guantánamo Task Force Review in 2010.
The request for Shaker Aamer’s release has been made by the UK government, by Shaker Aamer’s MP, Jane Ellison, and by the thousands of people who have written letters and signed petitions over the years. I am aware that Congress has imposed restrictions on prisoner transfers. However, I understand the US Secretary of Defense is able to issue a waiver, under the terms of the 2012 National Defence Authorisation Act, which would allow those prisoners cleared for release to be returned to their home or a third country.
Clive Stafford Smith, the director of Reprieve, reported Shaker Aamer is "gradually dying." He has been suffering from – among other ailments – arthritis, serious asthma, heartburn, prostate pain, dizziness, ringworm, and haemorrhoids. His transfer to the UK is urgent and should be prioritised. 
Almost four years ago, you promised to close Guantánamo. You recognised it as a symbol of torture. I join the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights, Navi Pillay, in expressing deep disappointment that your administration has failed to close the prison. Guantánamo has caused incalculable damage to the USA’s reputation; the release of Shaker Aamer would be one step in fulfilling your commitment to its closure.
Yours sincerely,
